
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nau mai haere mai, Greetings ǒ Tena Koutou ǒ Talofa Lava ǒ Malo e Lelei ǒ 
Namaste ǒ Ni sa bula ǒ Noaia'e mauri ǒ Kia Orana ǒ Asalam Alykum ǒ Ni Hao 
ǒ Konnichiwa ǒ An Nyung Ha Sai Yo ǒ Nay Ho ǒ Goeie M¹re ǒ ʇʨʠʚʝʪ ǒ 

 
Dear Parents & WhǕnau 
 
Welcome to the new school year and a special welcome to 
new families joining our Sunnyhills learning community.  Iôd 
like to thank the staff for their hard work over the break to set 

up the learning environments in the rooms.  There is such a lovely tone and 
vibe around the school.  I hope you also agree that your childôs teacher has 
made you and your family welcome. Our vision states: 
 
Sunnyhills School embodies the principles of ñLearning for Lifeò. The students 
and staff are happy to come to school: happy to learn and happy to teach.  We 
are proud of the open and positive relationships we build with students, 
teachers, parents and the wider community.   
 
So, if you havenôt been able to make a connection with your class teacher, we 
are really looking forward to meeting you at the meet the teacher and PTA 
picnic next week. 
 
A reminder that school is closed on Monday and Tuesday to accommodate our 
professional learning on understanding behaviour and responding safely and 
to observe Waitangi Day.  So we will see you back on Wednesday. 
 
Our learning concept for the year is Manaakitanga ï kindness, the ethic of 
caring, and our whakataukǭ to guide us is Anei au, tǾ pou whirinaki - Iôm here, 
Iôll support you.   
 
We continue to strive towards 
achieving our vision and ensure 
that our values guide our actions.  
In our communication with you and 
you with us we will continue to 
foster a respectful relationship and 
learning partnership to support 
your child through honouring our 
values.  A reminder that if you 
have a concern this needs to be 
addressed with the class teacher 
first, often teachers are very busy so feel free to drop an email if you donôt get 
an appropriate space/moment to have a private conversation with them before 

2018 Term Dates 

Term 1:   30.1-13.4.18 
     Easter Closure:  Friday 30.3.18  
     through to and including Tuesday 
     3.4.18. School reopens  
    Wednesday 4.4.18. 
Term 2: 30.4-4.7.18 
              5.7.18 Teacher Only Day 
              6.7.18 Teacher Only Day 
Term 3:   23.7-28.9.18 
Term 4:  15.10-18.12.18 
 

Upcoming events 

5/2: School Closed 
6/2: School Closed 
7/2: 5.30pm Y6 Camp Meeting 
7/2: 7.20pm PTA Meeting 
8/2: 5.30pm PTA Picinic & Meet the 
Teacher evening 
13/2 & 15/2: Parent Partnership 
Meetings 
16/2: Chinese New Year Observed 
18/2: Weetbix Tryathlon 
19/2-22/2: Y6 Camp 
22/2-23/2: Y5 EOTC 
23/2: Y6 rest day 
8/3: Kauri Whanau Swimming Sports 
25/3: Rotary Tip Top Fun Day 
 

All Assemblies: Fridayôs at 2.15pm 

Whole School: 2/2, 23/3, 13/4 
Kauri Whanau: 16/2, 9/3, 30/3 
Koru Whanau: 2/3, 23/3, 13/4 
 

Board of Trustees meetings 7pm 

19/2, 26/3, 14/5, 18/6, 6/8, 10/9, 29/10, 
10/12 

Canteen is open Tuesday ï Friday  

 

Key Dates Welcome to Sunnyhills School 

Sunnyhills School welcomes the following children and their families who have joined 
us this month on their journey towards our vision of ñLearning for Lifeò. 

 

Olivia C, Nathan C, William G, Grace H, Andrea I, Jaylee L, Laura L, Phoenix M, 
Charlie M, Indy O, Rayne O, Mikayla O, Alvin Q, Oliver S, Shreya S, Joshua S, 
Nuveena S, Janessa S, Yuyue S, Brian W, Tiger W, Lucas W, Eric Y, Hayley Y, 

Skyfi L, Moy L, Gloria C, Ella Z 
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Keep Connected 

 

Class Blogs 

http://www.sunnyhills.school.nz/class-blogswikis
https://www.facebook.com/sunnyhills.school/
https://www.facebook.com/sunnyhills.school/


 
school.  Teachers will endeavour to respond to your email and give you a time to meet within 24 
hours. Please note that teachers may not respond immediately to your email after 6pm.  With 
the connectivity of digital communication, there does need to be cut off for our staff for their 
wellbeing. If you have been unable to have a successful resolution with the class teacher, please 
then contact the Team Leader, then Assistant Principal for your whanau.  Sometimes parents 
communicate directly with me, and whilst many times you might be just keeping me in the loop, 
there are channels of communication that need to be followed please. 
 

There are multiple ways that we communicate with you to ensure that you are kept 
informed on when events are happening and to keep organised.  The school calendar on 
the website is up to date with events, the website is updated weekly and then 
communicated out via the weekly email on a Sunday the most urgent reminders.  All 
communication is via email for notices of events.  These notices are kept on the school 
website under the Whatôs On tab.  There you will also find a copy of the monthly newsletter. 
Facebook is another way we celebrate learning opportunities and events ï you do not 
have to belong to Facebook to view the school page, it is a public page, so feel free to 
bookmark it to your tool bar to keep an eye on events if you donôt belong to get notifications.   
 
No diaries in 2018.  Please also subscribe to your childôs class blog.  This is updated 

weekly and you will be sent an email when a new post has been made.  Most class blogs have a weekly reminders 
page also with an embedded Google Doc to remind the students of daily requirements.  
 
Sickness, Absences, Lateness, Appointments - If your child is going to be late or absent, please 
email both the class teacher and the office (accounts@sunnyhills.school.nz) or fill out the form on 
the website.  Students must be signed in and out via the tablet in the office.  Please do not pick them 
up directly from class. Likewise, during the day, all visitors must report to the office ï so that means 
dropping off togs for swimming or lunches, MUST come via the office.  Soon we will have cameras 
in operation around the school to monitor this.  

 
Year Book 2017.  We still have a few of these available from the office if you didnôt purchase one last 
year.  This quality, glossy, full colour magazine is only $25.   
 
 

Keeping safe at the school gate ï a reminder that yellow lines mean NO STOPPING.  We also 
request that families do not cross over the yellow lines (especially on The Crest outside the main 
entrance), the blind corner there is particularly dangerous for hidden vehicles to be seen.  There 
is also a clearway in operation on The Crest from 8.30-9.30am and 2.30-3.30pm.  Please do not 
park in the clearway ï even to drop off children!  When entering the school from The Crest we also 
walk along the footpaths, we do not take a short cut across the car park.  Please set an example 
for our learners.   
 
We are a Travelwise school and encourage families to join a walking school bus, park and walk, or learners can bike 
and/or scooter to school. Information about our walking school buses is on our website.  Look out for the display 
stand at our PTA Picnic and Meet the Teacher evening on Thursday too.  If your child wishes to bike or scooter, 
please fill out this form  
 
The office is currently setting up the Kindo/OUR SHOP 
for the year, as soon as this is ready we will send 
instructions how to link your account to your childôs new 
class.  Thank you for your patience. 
 
Iôm looking forward to another fantastic year at 
Sunnyhills with your support  

 
NgǕ mihi nui 

 
 

Justine Driver 
Principal 

 2018 Teaching Staff  

mailto:accounts@sunnyhills.school.nz
https://goo.gl/forms/w45EDIdB72LXDoFI2


 
Please support the PTA by shopping at The Warehouse, Pakuranga.  Ask for a token and pop it in our 
Sunnyhills box! Spread the word and ask family, church groups, sports associations to help us too! 
Thanks in advance! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 
Notices 

Weetbix Tryathlon 2018 ï We have registered the school for the Central East Auckland event on 
Sunday February 18th.  This event is a great family day supporting your child to TRY a triathlon 
event.  Students swim, cycle and run.  Registrations close soon, so get in quick.  Currently we 
have 31 students linked with the school. 
 
Years 3 - Year 6: Please register directly on their site as an individual and select Sunnyhills School 
during your registration when prompted. https://tryathlon.co.nz/locations/central-east-auckland/  
 
Kelly Club - Kelly Club operates from 7am-8.30am Monday to Friday and 3pm-6pm Monday to Friday.  They operate 
an exciting and fun programme.  For more information phone Phil Finlay on 0212043824. 
 
2018 After School Chinese Classes 
These after school classes will continue in 2018 and will be held in Room 4.  Details of the 2018 classes are given below.  
Please phone Sue Weng 0212327033 for more information. 
Tuesday           3:10-4:10  Chinese book 3.    

           4:10-5:10   Maths Year 3 
Wednesday      3:10-4:10              Chinese book 2               4:10-5:10   Maths Year 2 
Thursday          3:10-4:10              Will be a new Chinese class for beginners  
Friday             3:10-4:10               Maths Year5            

           4:10-5:10               Chinese intermediate level 

 
School Canteen 
This operates Tuesday to Friday and the menu is available on our school website.  Also for parentôs convenience, Mrs 
Coombes runs a pre-pay system whereby parents can deposit a lump sum (minimum deposit of $20) and then place 
orders during the term.  Mrs Coombes will keep a running total and she will let parents know when their account is 
nearly empty.  Internet banking direct into Mrs Coombes Account is ANZ010262003388100. Please remember to put 
your childôs name and room number on the reference when internet banking.
 
Walking School Bus 
If you want to register your child for one of the walking school bus routes or would just like more information please e-
mail one of the ñDriversò: 
Meadway Route: Jeanine Pickford  Jeanine@creativewebdesigns.co.nz 
Sanctuary Point Route: Lorelle Stranaghan stranys@vodafone.co.nz   
Roadley Ave Route: Anna Ginn  annaandmatt@xtra.co.nz  
 

Travelwise News:  February is Bike Month and Auckland Transport is holding its annual Bike Challenge as part 
of the national Aotearoa Bike Challenge. This free, month-long event runs from 1-28 February and aims to get 
more people cycling in Auckland. If you are interested in getting involved, find out more about the event here. 

The popular Auckland Walk Challenge is returning in March. This is a fun, free walking competition to discover 
Auckland during Walk Month March.  Make a team of friends, family or colleagues and walk your way around a 
digital map of Auckland enjoying favourite walks and discovering new gems along the way. Not only that, there 
will be lots of prizes, and you will be giving your health a boost.   Walk Month March 

School's In, Summer Holidays are out and itôs time to think about the 2018 Netball Season!! 
Sunnyhills is a long standing netball club in the East Auckland area which fields social and competitive teams at 
Junior, College and Senior level. The club provides a friendly, inclusive environment for all its members. We believe in 
inspiring all our players to develop their abilities, to work hard as a team, to embrace fair play and above all, to love 
the game.    Online registrations for our club are now open for the 2018 season!! 
For Junior registrations, go to:    http://www.sporty.co.nz/sunnyhillsnetball/Online-Registration-2018/Junior-2018 
For College registrations, go to: http://www.sporty.co.nz/sunnyhillsnetball/Online-Registration-2018/College-2018 
For Senior registrations, go to:   http://www.sporty.co.nz/sunnyhillsnetball/Online-Registration-2018/Senior-2018 
 
Remember you must be registered to be able to attend trials. 
Trial dates for junior, college and senior players - Sunday 11th February and Thursday 15th February. Click 
on http://www.sporty.co.nz/sunnyhillsnetball for more details. 
 

Watch this space for communication about the pool  
opening for use out of school hours!  We are getting closer! 

https://tryathlon.co.nz/locations/central-east-auckland/
mailto:Jeanine@creativewebdesigns.co.nz
mailto:stranys@vodafone.co.nz
mailto:annaandmatt@xtra.co.nz
https://e.at.govt.nz/mail/link/CTeg2zyQB-TilrXskkvi3Q
https://s3.amazonaws.com/walkertracker/guides/1192ae9e_auckland2018_moreinfo_1801.pdf?utm_source=Engage&utm_medium=Travelwise%20database&utm_campaign=Travelwise%20-%20Term%201%20Welcome%20EDM&utm_content=https%3A%2F%2Fs3.amazonaws.com%2Fwalkertracker%2Fguides%2F1192ae9e_auckland2018_moreinfo_1801.pdf&utm_term=Travelwise%20-%20Term%201%20Welcome%20EDM
http://www.sporty.co.nz/sunnyhillsnetball/Online-Registration-2018/Junior-2018
http://www.sporty.co.nz/sunnyhillsnetball/Online-Registration-2018/College-2018
http://www.sporty.co.nz/sunnyhillsnetball/Online-Registration-2018/Senior-2018
http://www.sporty.co.nz/sunnyhillsnetball


 

P.T.A.  LOCAL DIRECTORY 2018 

The P.T.A is offering a business card directory for local businesses.  If you would like to advertise your business here, the cost is 
$50 per term. The school encourages parents to support companies who support Sunnyhills School.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


